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My understanding is that the Scrutiny Committee wished to publish a report to Cabinet on their views as to what should be included in the EV Strategy, before receiving or considering the Officer report to Cabinet. My understanding is that the Officer report will be making recommendations to Cabinet concerning the scoping of the EV Strategy, but there will be a significant further piece of work to be completed before the Strategy itself is produced in draft and recommended to Members.

My concern is that recommendations from Scrutiny at this point would not have included any advice from Officers at all; it is usual practice for advice from the professional officer body to be considered by Members before making recommendations. 

Further, it is unusual for scrutiny to be making recommendations to Cabinet, without considering the officer report.  

The officer report on the scoping of the EV Strategy is of course going to the Scrutiny Committee meeting on 14th July, where Scrutiny will have opportunity at that stage to consider the report, and the officer advice and recommendations contained within, and provide their recommendations in writing and verbally to Cabinet at their meeting on 21st July, before any decision is made.

I anticipate that the report to Cabinet on 21st July will be about the scoping work to be undertaken to inform the strategy rather than a draft Strategy to be considered. So there will also be opportunity at a later stage for scrutiny to consider any proposed draft EV Strategy before it is recommended to Cabinet for adoption.

